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‘But why is Celeste refusing to come to see me?  

‘Is it because she can’t accept that I planted a mind seed on her?  

‘I, Nek Simmons, am a Saint. I planted a mind seed on you because I value you.  

‘Didn’t you see that your teacher found out but didn’t say anything?  

‘How dare you have any opinions about it when you’re just an Eternal?‘  

Nek was pissed that Celeste did not come to see him.  

“Oh? Lady Dream, are you saying that Elder Red didn’t lose her virginity and she was 
only raped by someone in a fantasy?” Nek asked.  

“That’s the truth of the matter,” Nova replied.  

“Then why won’t Celeste come to see me?”  

“Lord Simmons, as I have said, Elder Red has just returned and feels unwell.”  

“Really? Why do I feel like that’s not the case? If Celeste didn’t lose her virginity, then 
let me examine her, otherwise, how do you expect me to believe you?” Nek said 
sullenly.  

Even if what Nova said was true, he would not admit that he had made a mistake.  

This was unless they let him examine Celeste himself.  

If she genuinely did not lose it, then Nek would admit his mistake and apologize 
accordingly.  

In Nek’s opinion, it was absolutely impossible for Celeste to agree to let him examine 
her body judging from her staunch temperament.  

In this case, they would not be able to determine the outcome of this matter.  

He also had his own reasons for shirking responsibility.  

“Lord Simmons, aren’t you forcing us to do something we don’t want to?” Nova frowned 
and asked with some displeasure.  



Celeste had refused to come to see Nek, so how would she agree to his examination?  

Even Nova would not allow it, let alone Celeste.  

It would be such an insult to let a man check whether a woman had lost her virginity.  

If Nova did what Nek said, the Iridescent Sect would be utterly humiliated.  

Even if Nek was a Saint, he was not qualified to trample on the Iridescent Sect.  

“How can you say that? I just need to make sure that she, Celeste, is still a virgin as you 
said. After that, I will take responsibility for what I’ve done and apologize accordingly. I 
will not shun the accountability.”  

“Nek, you are a man, so if you examine Elder Red’s body, it will be a great insult to her. 
Even I as the head will not agree, let alone her.”  

Nova was already a little angry.  

She had even started addressing Nek by his name rather than Lord Simmons.  

If the other party was going to be so unreasonable, she could only ask the reputable 
elders for help.  

Although the reputable elders told her not to bother them if there were no emergencies, 
Nek the Saint was messing around in the Iridescent Sect.  

Besides the reputable elders, who else could suppress him?  

“Then there is no solution to this matter. What you said, Lady Dream, is justified, but 
what I, Nek Simmons, said is not groundless either.”  

Nek had a shameless look on his face.  

The reason why he dared to be so unreasonable was because of the Iridescent Sect’s 
long–standing way of handling conflict.  

The Iridescent Sect was powerful. Although it had four reputable elders at Saint Realm 
that made them invincible in Star Kingdom, they rarely offend anyone.  

Most of the outstanding women who were trained here were married off, and they had a 
very good relationship with most forces in Star Kingdom.  

The Iridescent Sect were a powerful but gentle existence in Star Kingdom.  



Nek would not dare to be such a rascal if it were another powerful force with four 
reputable elders at Saint Realm.  
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At this moment, Nova finally understood.  

Nek was sure that she would not agree with what he did, so he dared to request it so 
blatantly. ‘This shameless guy is a disgrace to all Saints.‘  

“Nek, since you’re a Saint, I have always respected you. Plus, I have never neglected 
you. From the moment you entered the Iridescent Sect, you have enjoyed the highest 
standard of treatment and we’ve met all your requirements, but why are you kicking up 
such a fuss here? Do you really think that the Iridescent Sect is weak? Do you want me 
to get the reputable elders?” Nova said with a dark expression on her face.  

At this time, Nova was no longer kind.  

The face of the Iridescent Sect and the innocence of an elder were at stake.  

Even if Nek was a Saint, he could not be so presumptuous.  

Although the Iridescent Sect had not been very domineering in Star Kingdom and peace 
was the most important thing to them, as a superpower with four reputable elders at 
Saint Realm, the Iridescent Sect also had its own bottom line.  

Nova could turn a blind eye if things were still acceptable.  

However, if anyone crossed this bottom line, they would face the Iridescent Sect’s most 
aggresive counterattack.  

When Nek heard that Nova was going to get the reputable elders with such a firm tone, 
he knew Nova was truly mad.  

“Lady Dream, what are you talking about? I never said that the Iridescent Sect is weak, 
and I never thought that in my heart. Everyone knows the status of the Iridescent Sect 
in Star Kingdom, but what you just said is just one–sided. How do you expect me to 
believe you if I don’t see Celeste? Even if you get the reputable elders of the Iridescent 
Sect, you still have to be reasonable, right?”  

Nek stopped talking to Nova with his previous arrogance.  

He was a Saint. 



However, he did not want to face off against the four reputable elders of the Iridescent 
Sect who had already become Saints tens of thousands of years ago.  

There was also a difference in strengths when it came to Saints.  

There were also three ranks.  

Those who first entered Saint like Nek were Pre–Saints, followed by True Saints, and 
finally, Sacred Saints.  

The gap between each rank was also huge.  

According to Nek’s guess, the four reputable elders of the Iridescent Sect were at least 
at True Saint Rank, and could even be at Sacred Saint Rank.  

He, a Pre–Saint, dared not act arrogantly in front of True Saints and Sacred Saints.  

If Nova were to get the reputable elders of the Iridescent Sect, it would not end well.  

He could only be humble when he was in front of the reputable elders of the Iridescent 
Sect.  

Of course, as a Saint, even if he was only a Pre–Saint, Nek would not behave humbly.  

He still needed to show the demeanor of a Saint.  

Nova took a deep breath to suppress her anger.  

She also heard the change in Nek’s tone.  

It was extremely rare to hear a slight softening in the tone of a Saint.  

Now that the other party had softened his tone, that meant she could turn things around. 
‘It seems that Nek doesn’t want to face the reputable elders either,‘ Nova thought to 
herself.  
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If possible, of course, she did not want to alert the reputable elders either.  

“Nek, the Iridescent Sect, will not pursue the matter of you planting a mind seed on 
Elder Red without permission, but I also hope that you will stop pestering me. The 
reputable elders have already verified Elder Red’s condition and it is absolutely true. I 
can also assure you that she will never find a man in the future, so you won’t be 



embarrassed in Star Kingdom. As for the reason why she did not come to see you, I 
believe you know it yourself, so let’s stop this now and we will never mention it again. 
What do you think?” Nova proposed the solution.  

This incident was originally a misunderstanding.  

To put it bluntly, Nek started this.  

If he did not plant a mind seed on Celeste, how would the subsequent series of events 
have happened?  

The Iridescent Sect did not hold Nek accountable because he was a Saint.  

If he were a Sovereign Ranker or a partial Saint, Nova would never let this go.  

However, if Nek were not a Saint, he probably would not have dared to approach them 
so blatantly.  

Only by reaching Saint Realm could one become one of the individuals who set the 
rules in Star Kingdom.  

“Lady Dream, I agree with what you said, but I have one request. If you agree, not only 
will this matter end here, but I, Nek Simmons, will be the first to come running if 
anything happens to the Iridescent Sect in  

the future.”  

“What do you need? Tell me,” Nova asked calmly.  

In truth, she probably guessed what the other party wanted.  

Recently Nek had frequently asked the seven fairies to perform for him.  

Therefore, he had taken a fancy to the seven fairies and wanted to take one away.  

With Nek’s status, it would be easy for him to take away one of the seven fairies.  

“Lady Dream, I like the seven fairies very much, so I want to take them back to the 
Simmons family as concubines. Don’t worry, I will treat them well. I hope you will agree,” 
Nek said.  

“Which one do you like? As long as you follow the rules of the sect, there will be no 
problem at all,” Nova replied.  

“Not one, but all of them!”  



“All? You want to take all seven of them?” Nova was taken aback.  

Since the establishment of the Iridescent Sect, she had never encountered anyone who 
wanted to take all  

the seven fairies away at once.  

Nek was the first.  

“Of course! I like these seven very much, and I want to take them all away.”  

“Nek, it’s not so easy to take away the seven fairies of my sect. First, you need to pay a 
certain amount of resources to my sect. Second, you need to assure the sect that you 
won’t abuse them, and you also need to provide them with resources to cultivate. 
Otherwise, not only will you be held accountable by our sect, but you will also be directly 
blacklisted. If you want to take them all away, the sum you have to pay will not be 
small,” Nova frowned and explained.  

“Lady Dream, you have misunderstood. As a condition for our reconciliation, they will 
naturally be gifts given to me by you, the Iridescent Sect, while I won’t need to pay any 
price,” Nek said as a matter of fact.  

Nova laughed angrily upon hearing this.  

‘He wants to take the seven fairies away but doesn’t want to pay any price.  

‘This is simply impossible.  

‘Even if Nek is Saint, it’s impossible.‘  

From a certain perspective, the seven fairies were also the face of the Iridescent Sect.  

Their fame in Star Kingdom was not much lower than the seven high priestesses.  

If she allowed Nek to take all of them without paying anything, what would they do if 
other Saints came and asked for the same in the future?  

How could the Iridescent Sect refuse then?  

If Nova agreed, it would definitely make the Iridescent Sect appear weak.  

 


